
 
 
 

Memorandum - Immunology #19 
 
 
To: UNC Health System Attending Physicians, Housestaff, Clinical Nurse 

Coordinators, Department Heads and Supervisors 
 
From:  John Schmitz, PhD 
  Director, Immunology Laboratory 
 
  Eric Weimer, PhD 
  Associate Director, Immunology Laboratory 
 
  Herbert C. Whinna, MD, PhD 
  Medical Director, McLendon Clinical Laboratories 
 
Date:   May 4, 2023 
 
Subject: VDRL Testing to be sent to Mayo Laboratory 
 

Due to manufacturer backorders, VDRL testing will be sent to Mayo until further notice. We will 
submit a ticket to the Beaker team to redirect VDRL testing to Mayo until reagents are received 
at UNCMC. Current samples in the Immunology Lab at UNCMC will be sent out from referral 
testing at UNC. We will send out a notice once we can resume testing at UNCMC. 
 
Please direct questions to the referral laboratory 984-974-1414 or Dr. John Schmitz 984-974-
1452. 
 


